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Hi everyone, 

I hope you are having an enjoyable summer with your family.  I remember when I was a 
kid how long summer vacation seemed to last.  We built tree houses, went fishing, played 
baseball, and rode bikes on trails and in town.  One of my best summer memories when I 
was 10 or 11 years old was waking up each morning, getting a garbage bag from the cabi-
net, and riding bikes with a friend to collect cans.  When we filled our bags we turned them 
in around noon each day and used the money to buy baseball cards.  They were 25 cents 
a pack with a hard stick of gum included.  Then my friend and I would spend hours trading 
cards and debating who were the best players.  I hope that your summer brings as many 
happy memories as mine did. 
  
We have a lot going on in the Monticello Community School District this summer.  I would like to say a BIG 
THANK YOU to the Monticello Community School District Foundation for approving the purchase of iPads for our 
Kindergarten students in preparation for our 1:1 initiative.  The MCSD Foundation, and the volunteers who run that 
organization, have been so generous to the students of our school district for many years.  If you see any member 
of the Foundation please remember to tell them thank you for their commitment to the Monticello Community 
School District. 
  
Another upcoming event is the School Board election on September 12, 2017.  Three seats are up for election on 
the Monticello School Board.  If you are interested and want more information please contact the Monticello Com-
munity School District office at 465-5963. In Monticello, there are five school board members who serve four-year 
terms. School board members in Iowa receive no pay. Their reward is the satisfaction that comes from rendering 
an indispensable public service. An individual considering a position on the school board should believe public ed-
ucation is important, support the democratic process, willingly devote time and energy to board work, respect edu-
cators, and have the ability to examine the facts and make a decision. Citizens wanting to run for a position on the 
board must be eighteen (18) years old, a citizen of the United States, a citizen of the school district, an eligible 
elector of the district, and free from a financial conflict of interest with the position. 
  
Finally, another important topic that we are addressing this summer is to update our Revenue Purpose Statement 
in the Monticello Community School District. This can only be done through voter approval, so this will also be on 
the ballot September 12, 2017.  The Revenue Purpose Statement currently allows the school district to spend the 
funds raised by the penny sales tax (SAVE) in any way Iowa law allows.  This will expire in 2021 and we are ask-
ing voters to approve this measure so we can continue to make decisions on spending locally.  In the past these 
funds were used to pay off the high school general obligation bond earlier than expected.  Since then we have 
been saving these funds to use to help offset the costs of future district facility projects.  If voters approve the Rev-
enue Purpose Statement in September, the school district will continue to be able to spend the penny sales tax 
(SAVE) funds in any way Iowa law allows for the duration of the penny sales tax.  The penny sales tax is set to 
expire in 2029 however this has been a topic of discussion at the state legislature and it may be extended in the 
upcoming legislative session.  
 

As always if you have any questions please feel free to send me an email or give me a call at anytime.  Thank you 

for your continued support of the Monticello Community School District. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Dr. Brian Jaeger, Superintendent  

brian.jaeger@monticello.k12.ia.us 



  Mark your calendar... 
Monticello Panther Golf    

Tournament is Saturday, 

August 26th at 1:00pm. 

2017-18 School Registration 

Registration in the Monticello Community School District for 2017-18 has been   

scheduled for: 

Tuesday, August 8th - 11:00 AM to 7:00 PM @ Monticello High School  

E-Registration will be available again this year.  Due to software updates by our host 
Grant Wood AEA, our e-Registration link won't be available until the first week of Au-
gust.  (please watch our website and Facebook page for updates, it may be available 
earlier)  Registration needs to be done by August 15th.  If you are unable to attend 
registration on August 8 or register online, please call your building secretary by Au-
gust 15th. 
 

You are able to pay online again this year!  This gives you the option of doing your 
registration and paying for fees (including lunches) online and not have to come to the 
high school to register.  Schedules, padlocks, etc. can be picked up at registration or 
open house once fees have been paid.  Please check our website and Facebook 
page regularly for updates. 
 

2017-18 School Fees & Lunch Prices: 

School fees:   Lunch prices: 
Elementary - $50   Elementary - $2.40 

MS - $65 (optional padlock $5) MS & HS - $2.50 

HS - $80    Milk—$.40 

Drivers Ed Fee—$320  Adult lunch  - $3.70 

    Student breakfast price is $1.70, adult $1.85  

    (reduced prices: breakfast is $.30 and $.40 for lunch) 

School supply lists are             

available in the District 

Office or on our website.   

Events for July 

1 V SB Tourney @ Northeast –9:00 

3   JV/V BB @ Alburnett-5:00 

5  V/JV BB vs Clayton Ridge-5:30 

6    JV/V BB @ N. Linn-5:30 

11 School Permit Meeting-8:00am 

12 Board Work Session—6:00 

24-31  District Gyms closed for floor  

      work 

24  Board Meeting—6:00 

2017-18 School Year begins 

Wednesday, August 23, 2017 

with a 2:00 dismissal 

The 2017-18 School Calendar can  be 

found on our website. (Spring Break is 

scheduled for March 12-16, 2018) 

School Permit Meeting 
Tuesday, July 11th 

8:00 AM 
High School Commons 

This meeting is for students AND 

parents of those who wish to obtain 

school driving permits.  Student and 

at least one parent must attend. 

Open House @ All Schools 

Monday, August 21st 
**New staggered times for each building 

this year** 

Elementary: 4:30-6:00 PM 

Middle School: 5:00-6:30 PM  

High School:  5:30-7:00PM 

Upcoming events 
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2017 School Board Election 

The 2017 School Board Election 

is set for Tuesday, September 

12th. Three seats are up on the 

Monticello Board of Education.  

Members are elected to serve 

four year terms. The first date to 

file nomination papers with the 

Board Secretary is July 10. The 

candidate filing deadline is 5:00 

PM Thursday, August 3rd.  All 

nomination materials and info 

are available online on the Iowa 

Association of School Boards 

website at http://www.ia-

sb.org/elections or at  the Iowa 

Secretary of State website at 

https://sos.iowa.gov/elections/ele

ctioninfo/schoolelections.html or 

at the District Office located at 

711 South Maple Street, Monti-

cello.  School board candidates 

must obtain 45 signatures to file 

nomination papers and must live 

in the boundaries of the Monti-

cello Community School Dis-

trict. 

Used School Technology Sale 

        Thursday, July 13th             4-7pm         Middle School Gym, 217 South Maple Street, Monticello 

The Monticello Community School District will be liquidating used desktop and laptop computers.  The following will be available: 
 

iMacs      MacBooks   PC Desktops  
*Approx. 30 available   *Approx. 30 available  *Approx. 20 available 
*$50 each    *$50 each   *$25 each 
*10.7 Lion installed   *10.7 Lion installed  *Sold AS is without an operating system  
*Includes keyboard, mouse, power cord  *Includes a power adapter  *Includes keyboard, mouse, power cord 

 

Other items will be available for sale as marked. Cash or check only.  

 ALL SALES FINAL, NO SUPPORT POST SALE! 

For question, please call Morgan Murray at 319-465-5963, ext. 2280 or morgan.murray@monticello.k12.ia.us 

http://www.ia-sb.org/elections
http://www.ia-sb.org/elections


Free and Reduced Lunch Application 
The application for Free and Reduced Price School lunch for the 2017-18 school year is included in this issue of the 

School Spirit. Please complete carefully.  Families wishing to apply should complete the enclosed application in its 

entirety and return it to the Superintendent’s Office, 711 South Maple Street or mail to Food Service, Monticello 

Schools, 711 South Maple Street, Monticello, IA 52310 by August 1st. This will allow applications to be processed 

prior to school registration on August 8th.  Applications are also available on our website.  The State recommends you 

apply whether you think you qualify or not. 

Private Instruction 

Private Instruction is instruction using 
a plan and a course of study in a 
setting other than a public or orga-
nized accredited nonpublic school. It 
includes competent private instruction 
(CPI) by a licensed practitioner or a 
non-licensed person, independent 
private instruction (IPI), home school 
assistance programs (HSAP), and 
non-accredited nonpublic schools. 
Forms are available in the Superin-
tendent’s Office if needed. 

PARENTS! PARENTS!      

PARENTS!  
It is vital that the school district has 

current and updated information on 

all students. Please remember to 

log in to your PowerSchool account 

and make sure everything is cur-

rent, including your cell phone #’s, 

home phone #’s, email, address, 

emergency contacts, etc. This is 

very important, especially for emer-

gency situations. 

 Monticello Rotary Club for their donation to 

our Operation Backpack Program! 

 The Porch Posse for their donation to the 

summer lunch program! 

 The Eastern Iowa Sports Facility for their 

paint and labor for the softball dugouts and 

mulch for the trees at the Sports Complex!  

 Monticello Lions Club for their donation to 

HS BPA for students to attend the BPA Con-

ference! 

Thank yoU TO:  

Attention Parents! 

The Iowa Department of Public Health has made changes to the Iowa Immunization law for the start of the 2017-2018 school year.  
This change requires that all students entering 7th grade have both a Meningococcal vaccine and a Tdap (Tetanus, Diphtheria, and 
Pertussis/whopping cough) booster before school starts this August.  This change also requires all students entering 12th grade 
have 2 doses of Meningococcal vaccine if born after September 15th, 1999; or 1 dose if received when the student is 16 years of 
age or older.   

The Tdap requirement has been in place since the 2013-2014 school year and requires a booster dose of Tetanus, Diphtheria, and 
acellular Pertussis containing vaccine for students entering 7th grade, regardless of the interval since the last Tetanus/Diphtheria 
containing vaccine.  Pertussis (whooping cough) is a very contagious disease that causes violent coughing fits that make it hard to 
breathe.   

Meningococcal disease is a life threatening illness that is caused by bacteria that infects the brain, blood, and spinal cord.  It easily 
spreads in crowded settings.   The vaccine will be required prior to both the 7th and 12th grades. 

All students entering 7th grade must have proof of having both the Meningococcal and the Tdap vaccines before school starts in 
August, unless the student has a Certificate of Immunization Exemption.  All students entering 12th grade must have proof of hav-
ing at least 1 dose of the Meningococcal vaccine before school starts in August, unless the student has a Certificate of Immun-
ization Exemption.  

There will be no grace/extension period for the implementation of this requirement.   

Now is a great time for your child to receive these immunization requirements and beat the back-to-school rush by making an ap-
pointment today. 

If you have questions, do not hesitate to contact me at 319-465-3575, ext. 2105 or jodi.heinrich@monticello.k12.ia.us 

Thank you for your time and attention to this requirement, 

 

Jodi Heinrich, RN 

Monticello Middle School/High School Nurse 

SCHEDULES for 2017-18! 
Your class schedules will not be correct in PowerSchool until after August 1, 2017.  The district must close out the     
2016-17 school year which will be done in July.  This "roll-over" process will allow you to advance to your next grade 
level in PowerSchool.  We will be available at registration on August 8, 2017 for those students that need to do a 
schedule change.  Thank you for your cooperation.  Enjoy your summer! 

P A G E  3  

Immunization 

Changes! 

tel:%28319%29%20465-3575
mailto:nschneiter@turkey-v.k12.ia.us


TRACK to be closed until                    

approximately August 1st! 

The renovation of the track at the 
football field has started.  It is temporarily 
open, but once work begins again it will be 
closed until approximately August 1st 
(weather permitting), due to much needed 
repairs. We will post updates on our Face-
book page as they become available.  Thank 
you for your patience!   

Stop by for lun
ch after 

Stop by for lun
ch after 

your open gym
/practice your open gym
/practice 

Parents can eat for $3.50 

The monthly menu can be found on our website or             

Facebook page. 

Summer Office Hours 

The High School Office hours for July are Monday-

Thursday from 8:00– Noon. Closed on Fridays. Fair 

week the HS office will be open from 8:00-Noon 

Monday and Tuesday, July 17 and 18th and closed 

the remainder of the week.  

The Shannon, Carpenter, and Middle School Offices 

are closed in July and will open again on August 1st. 

The District Office is open daily in the summer Mon-

day-Friday from 8:00-4:30. 
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Monticello Community School District 
711 South Maple Street 
Monticello, Iowa  52310 

Dr. Brian Jaeger, Superintendent 

Phone:  319-465-5963 

Fax: 319-465-4092 

www.monticello.k12.ia.us 

 

Board of Education 

Angie Beitz 

Peg Mere 

Bud Johnson 

John Schlarmann 

David Melchert 

Students, parents, employees, and others doing business with or performing services for the 

Monticello Community School District are hereby notified that this school district does not dis-

criminate on the basis of race, color, age, national origin, religion, sex, sexual orientation, disa-

bility, creed, marital status, gender identity, socio-economic status, physical attributes, physical 

or mental ability, ancestry, political party preference, political belief, familial status, and genetic 

information in admission or access to, or treatment in, its programs, activities, and employment 

practices. There is a grievance procedure for processing complaints of discrimination.  If you 

have questions or a grievance related to this policy, please contact the District’s Equity Coordi-

nator, Brent Meier at 217 South Maple Street, Monticello, Iowa, 319-465-5963, 

brent.meier@monticello.k12.ia.us. Any person having inquiries concerning the school district’s 

compliance with state and federal laws and regulations concerning discrimination is directed to 

contact: Superintendent of Schools, 711 South Maple Street, Monticello, Iowa 52310, (319) 

465-5963.  This individual has been designated by the school district to coordinate the school 

district’s efforts to comply with all state and federal laws and regulations concerning discrimina-

tion. 

 

 

The Monticello School District will say goodbye to a few more em-

ployees this year. Christi Stingley will be retiring as High School 

Counselor after 20 years; Angela Bibb resigned as Middle 

School Counselor after 11 years; Rachel Brindle has resigned as 

Kindergarten teacher after 5 years;  John Stadtmueller resigned 

as bus driver after 23 years; Tyler Felton resigned after 1 year as 

Special Education Associate; Shawna Giegerich resigned as 

Special Education Associate after 5 years; Zach Schlictmann 

resigned as Special Education Associate after 3 years; and    

Sarah Kraus resigned as Special Education Associate after 1 1/2 

years. On behalf of the District, best wishes and a big thank you 

to these dedicated employees. We will miss all of you! 

Reminder from the Food Service                          

Department! 

If you have a negative balance in your lunch account, 

please try to pay your balance before reg-

istration on August 8th.  We are trying to 

close out the 2016-17 school year and 

would like to have these taken care of.    

Please check your family’s lunch account and make 

sure you have a positive balance and sign up to re-

ceive emails when your balance is low! 

In order to check balances, you need to log in with 
the appropriate family ID and password. The School 
Dining link is found on our website under ‘Food Ser-
vice”.   

If you have any questions, please call Pat Kelly, 

Food Service Director at 319-465-5963, ext. 1374. 

Thank you!  



 
















